
June 2, 2025 

The Honorable Lee Zeldin 
Administrator 
Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, DC 20460 

Administrator Zeldin:

I am writing today to request you immediately investigate coordination between career staff in the EPA Region 
10 office in Seattle, Washington, and extreme environmental activist groups that resulted in the closure of the 
Cow Palace dairy Yakima County, Washington. Your prompt attention to this matter is appreciated. 

As you know, the EPA Region 10 office serves Alaska, Idaho, Oregon, Washington, and over 270 tribal 
organizations. For the last fifteen years, and perhaps longer, career staff in several divisions—including the Air 
and Radiation Division, and Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division—had free rein to pursue their 
own activist agenda. 

The result of the coordination was the closure of the Cow Palace dairy which had been in operation since 1972. 
More than 120 employees lost their jobs, and Cow Palace was forced to liquidate their herd of 7,500 dairy cows. 

Farmers, ranchers, and landowners across the country are the original stewards of our environment; they 
recognize the importance of clean air, land, and water to produce the food and fiber our country needs. In my 
district, these men and women are among the most hardworking, resource-conscious Americans that I know, yet 
it is clear that the career staff at EPA incorrectly see them as a threat to the environment. 

Included in this correspondence is documentation provided under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) 
which demonstrates clear coordination between EPA career staff and the anti-animal agriculture environmental 
activists. 



Sincerely, 

Congressman Dan Newhouse 
Representative, Washington’s Fourth Congressional District.  

Attached: 
1.September 3, 2023, (Page 3) Charlie Tebbutt writing to John Moore, Danielle Granatt, and Eric Winiecki of
the EPA (and cc'ed several of the activists such as Helen Reddout and Amy van Saun). The letter provided
attachments as well as stating "It is more than time to take action against all Large CAFOs, not only in the
Lower Yakima Valley, but also across the nation."

2.April 3, 2024, (Page 4-6) Amy Van Saun of Center for Food Safety followed up with Ed Kowalski, Jeff
Kenknight, and the others on the check-in team. Amy states that "While we appreciate the information sharing
that we've been doing, it is essential for the communities in the LYV and the LUB to have commitments from
EPA so that state efforts do not drag on...We appreciate the EPA's promise that it's not going anywhere."

3.September 12, 2024, (Page 7) DOJ sent out an invitation for a meeting to be held that same evening. The
stated subject of the meeting is "U.S. v Cow Palace et al Coordination." The individuals invited were:
• Genevieve Parshalle (DOJ)
• Eric Winiecki (EPA)
• Charlie Tebbutt (Charlie Tebbutt Law)
• Andrene Dabaghi (DOJ)
• Jon Frohnmayer (Charlie Tebbutt Law)
• Danielle Granatt (EPA)
• Frederick Phillips (DOJ)
• Amy van Saun (Center for Food Safety)
• Dave Erickson (Water and Environmental Technologies)

The purpose of the federal government is to provide Americans with essential services, including navigating 
the complex regulatory burden placed on farmers. This coordination is appalling and should be investigated; if 
career staff did in fact coordinate with activists to target farmers, then those staff are not worthy of a taxpayer-
funded salary. 
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